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Last Thursday, 18 March, the Formentera Council made official its receipt of revisions to the
draft project for the new school in Sant Ferran. The revisions, prepared by the Govern Balear's
bureau in charge of services and infrastructural projects in education, Ibisec, set aside a
2,663-sq.-m. segment of the 11,000-sq.-m. lot for the future site of the Sant Ferran nursery
school, the actual construction of which will be overseen by the Council.

  

Immediately after receiving the document from Ibisec, the Formentera Council put technical
working groups in place to achieve two different objectives – streamline the remaining portion of
the draft work and weigh the legality of the proposed changes.

  

Ibisec's revisions come two months after the deadline set at a November meeting in Mallorca
between Ibisec director Mateu Sunyer and a Formentera delegation composed of FiC president
Jaume Ferrer, education councillor Sònia Cardona and Council specialists Xico Ribas and
Diego Dueñas. The 20 November meeting was also attended by the Govern's representative in
Formentera, José Manuel Alcaraz.

  

At the November meeting it was decided that plans would be modified to accommodate
placement of a nursery school, which would be constructed by the Council itself. Several
particularities marked the draft project presented by the FiC at that juncture, the first being its
provision for two different class groups for every year of study – what in Catalan and Spanish is
called a two-line school ('de dos línies). The Council's plan at the time also included an
early-childhood facility, a block of primary classrooms, science labs, a gymnasium, sports field
and administrative offices.

  

FiC president Jaume Ferrer stated: “It would be fabulous if -at the same time that this
discussion is happening at the administrative level- the project for the Sant Ferran school had
the contribution of community members, parents and teachers alike in order to assure an
appropriately-sized facility.”

  

President Ferrer continued by offering his own idea for the project's continuation: Upon the
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upcoming arrival on Formentera of Núria Riera, whose visit last Thursday was canceled due to
inclement weather, that the regional minister of education “share the new draft project with our
local community groups and see what contributions people here on the island have to offer.”

  

Ferrer suggested that “it would be disastrous if -in light of forthcoming elections- immediacy
were put before quality and this project were to go without the community participation it needs.
We hope this becomes a school that is both well-equipped for its educational purposes and one
that is in keeping with the surrounding natural beauty.”
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